
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

MINUTES  

                                                        

February 7, 2022 

  

  

       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, January 10, 2022 at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery County Schools Boardroom.  Board 

members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake - Vice Chair, Bryan Dozier, 

Lynn Epps, Cindy Taylor, and Anne Evans. Jesse Hill attended by phone. 

     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order. Mr. DeBerry moved to adopt the 

agenda as submitted. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding.  The agenda 

was accepted with unanimous approval from the board.  

 

Chairman Steve DeBerry shared an opening devotional entitled, “Kindness Returns.” Mr. 

DeBerry shared a story of an elderly man and his wife who entered the lobby of a small hotel in 

Philadelphia. The couple was shown kindness by the hotel clerk who offered them his room since 

the hotel had no guest rooms available. The elderly gentleman stated the next day you are the 

kind of man who should be the boss of the best hotel in the United States. Maybe someday I will 

build one for you. Two years later the elderly couple returned and brought him to a new hotel. He 

said here is the hotel I built for you to manage. The young man George C. Bolt, accepted the 

offer of William Waldorf Astor to manage the original Waldorf Astoria Hotel. When you go out 

of your way to help someone you receive their favor, the favor of others and most importantly 

the favor of God. 

 

Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  

 

 No one signed up to speak during the public comments section.  

  

  Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for Employee of the Month recognitions. 

Dr. Ellis called upon Amy Reynolds to speak on behalf of Alicia Legrande, MLA’s certified 

employee of the month. Mrs. Reynolds had the pleasure of teaching Ms. Legrande. She told her 

one day she would make a fantastic teacher. Ms. Legrande laughed her off as she had different 

ambitions. When she returned with a biology degree and no job. Mrs. Reynolds asked her to try 

teaching. Since she has joined them she has really grown as a teacher. She is willing to help in 

any way and Mrs. Reynolds is very proud of her. Dr. Ellis called upon Heather Seawell to speak 

on behalf of Blake Frazier, certified employee from Montgomery County Early College. Mrs. 

Seawell said if you ask any freshman what their favorite class is they will say P.E. Mr. Frazier 

not only teaches P.E. but also College P.E. He has the expertise to teach basketball in the middle 

of January without a basketball court. He is very talented. He also monitors student grades. He 

not only is an athlete but a scholar athlete and safety monitor. He does so many things and they 

appreciate him. 

   

   Chairman DeBerry asked to hold the consent agenda until after closed session. The 

motion carried unanimously. Following closed session Bryan Dozier made the motion to approve 

the consent agenda with Tommy Blake seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the 

board. The following items were approved:  

1) Board Minutes from January 10, 2022 



2) Personnel and Auxiliary Report, February 7, 2022:

 
3) Budget Amendment, February 7, 2022: 



4) 









 
5) Audit Contract 

6) Mental Health Personnel Report 

7) Early Graduates 

8) Board Request CTE Purchase Approval f Anatomage Table 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Daniel Jones for MLA’s presentation, “Cracking the Shell.” 

Mr. Jones started by explaining some students come to them with a negative attitude towards 

school described as a hardened shell. Throughout the presentation he answered the following 

questions. Why are relationships important in teaching? Why improving students' relationships 

with teachers has important, positive and long-lasting implications for both students' academic 

and social development? The student is likely to trust his or her teacher more, show more 

engagement in learning, behave better in class and achieve at higher levels academically. Strong 

teacher relationships lead to student engagement and a better school environment. Teacher-

student relationships can promote school success in the following ways: strengthens academic 

achievement, reduces chronic absenteeism, promotes self-motivation, strengthens self-

regulation, improves goal making skills. A video was shared of students expressing their positive 

experiences as students of MLA. Board member Lynn Epps commented on how she loves to 

visit there. It is a great environment with genuine people there that do care. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Heather Seawell for MCEC’s presentation, “Teacher Cadet 

Program.” Mrs. Seawell introduced Kay Kinch and three student cadets Breanna Shaw, Aubrey 

Epps and Katie Johnson. This program began in MCS during the 2019-2020 school year through 



a grant with Pfeiffer University. State curriculum written and supported by North Carolina 

Foundation for Public School Children. The presentation describes the steps for each semester. 

First semester introduces beginning students to the field of education. The primary goal is to 

encourage students to consider teaching as a career.  The secondary goal is to promote an 

understanding of and advocacy for the American education system. Students learn about 

themselves, study the history of education, focused study of the learner, the school, and the 

teachers. Second semester students gain first-hand knowledge of teaching through practical 

experience in multiple classrooms. Students are currently conducting field experience at Troy 

Elementary, Page Street Elementary, Green Ridge Elementary, and Star Elementary. Beyond the 

Cadet Program allows Associates of Science/Art in Teacher Preparation from Montgomery 

Community College and MCS Homegrown Program with UNC Pembroke. A video was shown 

with student cadets working in the classroom setting. Students and teachers shared their 

reflections of the impact of the program. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Substitute Teacher Bonus Plan. I know the 

substitute workers through ESS have approached several of you regarding bonuses. While we are 

under no obligation to provide such bonuses, I understand the concern. These substitute workers 

are very valuable to the daily operations of the district. In light of this fact, I would suggest the 

following bonus schedule: 

 Worked less than 10 days in the 2021-22 school year – No bonus 

 Worked at least 10, but less than 25 days this school year – One day bonus (+/- $100) 

 Worked 25 or more days in the 2021-22 school year – Two days bonus (+/- $200) 

Based upon the numbers supplied by ESS, the overall cost of this plan will be approximately 

$10,000. I can support the plan because it provides something to these valuable workers without 

significant impact to our overall budgets. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. 

Bryan Dozier made the motion with Cindy Taylor seconding. The motion carried unanimously 

with the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Face Coverings and COVID 19. Dr. Ellis 

shared recent data. Overall, we are still at 35.4% positive. Student quarantines in the month of 

January were 967 with 280 positives. Staff quarantines reached 119 with 74 positives. Dr. Ellis 

recommended to continue masks for another 30 days. I would add we have erred on the side of 

caution every single month. I will say that if percentages are between 5-12.5% in the month of 

March I will make a recommendation we make masks optional. At some point we need to move 

on from this. I think we need to give our kids and parents something to look forward to. We are 

going to start those conversations with the health department so they are aware of what our plans 

are. We will start having those conversations with our staff and faculty so they know we are 

reaching the end of this thing. We did right to continue masks during the Christmas spike. 

Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. Tommy Blake made the motion with Bryan 

Dozier seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for his Superintendent’s Remarks. There 

are several people in this world in my mind that are blessed by God. I have always thought 

teachers were that kind of people. It was really great to see the teacher cadets here today. Because 

I do think that teachers are truly blessed individuals. We had the opportunity in this district to 

work with another one of those blessed individuals and one of the most respected principals that 

we had in Mrs. Della Ingram. It was truly a sad day over the weekend we learned of her passing. 

We pass those condolences on to her family. It is hard for me to believe that such a champion for 

children is no longer with us. The world should weep today. She was a wonderful person and a 

dynamic educator. Up until a couple of days before her passing, she was emailing me worried 



about her school, her students and her staff. She was telling me make sure they are taken care of. 

That is how much she loved this work. She was a tireless worker. Like I said, she has been 

blessed by God and I know she is in a better place. I am thankful for her. I love her and I will 

miss her. Steve DeBerry added she will be missed by many people. 

 

   Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel 

and consult the board attorney. Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Lynn Epps seconding. The 

board approved entering into closed session unanimously.  

 

Upon return to open session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the 

meeting. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Anne Evans seconding, the meeting was duly 

adjourned. 

  

 The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, March 7, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the Montgomery 

County Central Office. 

 

 

 

 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


